 BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON DECEMBER 11TH 2014 
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM Mr Rob Moore attended for the discussion on the NDP on behalf of Savills but took no part in the meeting.
A Police Crime Report was received. There had been 3 crimes during the month- 2 thefts from a motor vehicle and 1 theft non-specific. 
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS. None. 
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Frankland, Flockton, Hoyland, Tatman, Ward, Bosomworth, Sidle.  
APOLOGIES.  Cllr Bryant. 
6637   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON NOVEMBER 13TH  These were approved. 
6638   MATTERS ARISING  
1.Footpath Route via Keswick Vale. Cllr Tatman has received information from Compton McKenzie ( Planning Enforcement) that access will  be allowed along the private drive and through to the field gate. The roadway and access point will be hard surfaced and a plan will go on Public Access.. 
2. Update on 106 Money for Bardsey.  It is still unclear whether any of the £40k 106 money  for the Castlefield site  has actually been paid by Park Lane Homes to LCC, and also for what the PC may use the money. It has to be for used on greenfield sites which will benefit the village as a whole. It appears at present that the money could not be used to finance expenditure on the re-surfacing work required at the playground. This is subject to legal interpretation. It also appears that the PC must consult the Developer (Park Lane Homes in this case) as to whether they agree on the proposed use of their money. The officer responsible for dealing with 106 money is currently leaving his post and his successor has not yet been appointed. 
3.Bowling Club Lease.   Mr Dyson of Hartlaw is in process of drawing this up.    
4. Grassed Area on Grange Close. Cllr Frankland had consulted Lyndsay Burns of the Steering Committee, who had confirmed the view of Hartlaws that it is not possible for the Parish Council to claim title to this land at present. He did suggest that if the land were fenced it could be possible in 12 years time for the BPC to make a claim. 
5. Highways Update Cllr Hoyland reported the following:-
· A58 – Resident reported dumping on lay-by opposite Hetchell View and trailer left on Milner Lane. Bev. Kirk notified and investigated. Hetchell View should now be cleared but moving the trailer is problematic and they are still looking into how it is to be removed. Bev wanted to know which house on Margaret Avenue is responsible for building materials on A58. This has been fed back to her. 

· A58 Milestone – Highways cannot say when it will be installed and this will be affected by Xmas holidays and weather. 

· Bingley Arms Ginnel – Remedial work to footpath – due to limited manpower PROW are unable to carry out this work as hoped this year but Rosie advised if we get a couple of reasonable quotes we would probably get a grant for the work. 
· Blacksmith’s Field – Gate – The gate is still not self closing and Rosie Watts has suggested that if we get a reasonable local quote for re-hanging the gate, along with the Ginnel, and submit to them this will also more than likely qualify for a grant.

· Road Alligator marking – BH informed by Andy Magee, Highways, that this has now been done.
· Church Lane Flooding – Dave Penty is investigating the drainage on Woodacre Lane and has already installed a larger manhole by the noticeboard on Church Lane. Investigation up Woodacre Lane soon stopped due to blockage , possibly due to road sign and further investigation is planned before Christmas. Woodacre Lane drain is 6 ins, which is the smallest and therefore not ideal and 300 mm on Church Lane. 

· Lots of leaves on Woodacre Lane . BH will arrange for street/ drain cleaning. 
· Duck Pond – BH aware that vehicles are now regularly driving down the restored bridleway and she has discussed this with Rosie. Apparently it can be quite complex whether ‘residents’ are allowed to drive over this bridleway and Rosie pointed out that in view of the age of the houses they do have rights. We could find this out through Land Registry. Rosie suggested a Parish Council polite notice could be Public Rights of Way – some general information Rosie passed on which may be helpful at some point If a way has been used for 20 yrs by usually ½ doz plus people a year a claim can be lodged with PROW to make a Right of Way and they would take this up. 
Cllr Hoyland asked for decisions from the Council on 2 points in the report:- 

(a) Work required on The Ginnel re-surfacing – The Chairman offered to seek advice from Roy Lunn but Cllrs were against putting up a sign.(Action ES) 
(b) Re-hanging of the Gate to the Blacksmith’s Field which is not self closing. It was agreed to consult Pauline Hills about an odd job man known to her. (Action JG) 
6. New Seat on Compton Lane. The Chairman has ordered this and Mr Dickinson will be reminded of the £300 he has promised to donate. 
7.Road Re-surfacing Problem on Woodacre Crescent and New Sign. A new sign stating that parking on the road is for residents only has recently appeared .It was agreed that no action is required by the Council. 
8.Japanese Knotweed. Mrs Roberts has informed the Clerk that the knotweed from both her garden and the A58 have received treatment. 
9.Hedge planted by Cllrs on A58 and Work required on Willan’s Wood. Cllr Flockton had met someone from LCC on site and as much infill as is possible has subsequently been carried out. Cllr Flockton also advised that some of the shrubs in Willan’s Wood require attention. It was agreed that at a later date attention should be given to making more of a feature of the area. 
10. Section 38 Agreement re Street Lighting on Castlefields. The Clerk has now signed this agreement on behalf of the Council. 
11. Fence at Playground.  Mark Hullah confirmed that he had mended this. There is still a wobbly gate requiring attention. The Chairman will mention this to Martin Wright, LCC Playground Advisor, when he and Cllr Sidle meet him on site to discuss the problem with the wet pour and possible use of 106 money to pay for it. (Action ES)
12. Map  showing new Bardsey Boundary. A large scale map has been supplied but as it does not show the actual boundary very clearly, Cllr Frankland intends to ask Deep Blue Digital  to highlight this. (Action IF) 
13. Litter Pickers.  These are to be distributed to Cllrs. The Clerk was asked to inquire whether more of the strong white bags supplied at the last Litter Pick session could be supplied. (Action JG) 
14. Sheepcote Barn – This should have been subject to an agricultural notification but no such notification was received. The work undertaken to date is therefore unauthorised and the Developer has been asked to submit a Planning Application.                                                                                                                                 
6639   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  - There is nothing to report. 
2. Neighbourhood Plan.- Resolution to approve Draft NDP Document. David Gluck has completed this, with the exception of the appendices ,and it had been e mailed to all Cllrs prior to the meeting. Cllr Tatman had e mailed his comments before the meeting and Cllr Ward brought his with him. Cllr Tatman’s observations were discussed in detail and the Council’s comments on each will be reported back, both to David Gluck and to the Steering Committee. Cllr Ward’s response, dealing with housing issues only, will also.be sent to DG and the SC. He feels that most residents are unaware of the constraints imposed by the green belt and of the actual boundary, but concedes that to meet the HNS requirements, some GB development will ultimately have to be allowed. He believes that medium sized development could be permitted in the “folds of land” within the village to mask the build and minimise the impact on the village. The PC should only support developments that can contribute towards the community infrastructure (Church, School, Village Hall etc) and should work proactively with developers to deliver the houses required. 
3. Playground- Letter of Apology for damage received. The Clerk has received a letter of apology from one playground “culprit” who also thanked the Council for not taking further action. The Chairman has also received an apology from another boy involved. 
4. Web Site .Nothing to report. 
5. Sports Club.  Nothing to report.    
6640   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) 14/06636 – Redwood House, Scarsdale Lane – Ext. – No Comment. 
(b) 14/06080 – Bank Cottage, Rigton Bank – Exts – Comments. 

© 14/06156 – Arch Barn, Scarsdale Ridge – Orangery – Object.
(d) 14/06936 – The Granary, Scarsdale Ridge – Exts. 
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) 14/05492- Northwold, Woodacre Crescent – Exts. 
(b) 14/05126 – 3 Wayside Ave – Exts. 

3. REFUSALS BY LCC:- 
(a) 14/04955 – Hill Top Farm . Rigton Green – Change of use to form House. 
6641   FINANCE 

1. Bills for Payment:-

(a) BK Growers Ltd – Plants for Tubs                                 £125.69

(b) Mr P. Kirby – Grant for Boxing Day Bus Posters              15.00

(c) Mrs J. Gallant – Nonconsolidated Payment for Clerks    100.00
(d) Hartlaw LLP – Lease to Sports Club                                 44.38

(e) GGS Groundcare – Quarterly Maintenance                 1,400.00

(f) E. Stentiford – Reimbursement – New Seat                    206.40

It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

2. New Terms for Clerks’ Salaries YLCA has issued new guidelines for the payment of Clerks’ salaries. The recommended pay rate for Part Time Clerks on the current scale is £10.261 per hour, commencing 1st January 2015, and there is also a recommended one off nonconsolidated payment of £10,payable in  December 2014. 
The Clerk had requested that her current number of hours worked per week should be increased from 12 to 13 hours ,as the work load has greatly increased since the Council approved the 12 hours in 2005. 

The Chairman and Vice Chairman had discussed the request before the meeting and proposed instead that, for the duration of the NDP work, the Clerk should be paid for 15 hours per week. This to be reviewed when the NDP is completed. 

All Cllrs voted in favour of this and the Clerk expressed grateful thanks. 
3. Preliminary Consideration of Budget for 2015. As there is still no information from LCC about the amount of the grant payable to PCs next year, it was agreed to defer full discussion until January when it will be necessary to set the amount of the 2015 Precept. 
6642   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS. 

1. Snow Ploughing Agreement. Bardsey Tree Services has sent details of the scheme agreed for the approval of both EKPC and BPC. They wish to accept the offer made last year by Cllr John Priestley of EKPC, former lawyer, to draw up a legal agreement. The roads listed for attention in the Bardsey section need amending to take into account those now in Scarcroft PC.  (Action JG) 
6643   DATE OF NEXT MEETING – Thursday January 8th 2015. 
Signed :- 

Date:- 
BPC Dec. 14 Mins 
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